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ticket to work & work incentives advisory panel
May 3, 2006
Jo Anne B. Barnhart, Commissioner Social Security Administration 100 Altmeyer Building 6401 Security Boulevard Baltimore, MD 21235-6401
RE: Issuance of Receipts to Acknowledge Submission of Reports of Changes in Work or Earnings Status of Beneficiaries with Disabilities
Dear Commissioner Barnhart:
I am writing on behalf of the Ticket to Work and Work Incentives Advisory Panel (the Panel) to comment on the issuance of receipts to beneficiaries receiving title II or title XVI benefits based on disability every time they report a change in work activity or provide evidence of a change in earnings.
Beneficiaries with disabilities and the Social Security Administration (SSA) share responsibilities with reporting and processing information on work/earnings activities. Beneficiaries are responsible for reporting these activities to SSA in a timely way because this information could affect their eligibility for and the amount of their benefit. SSA is responsible for timely processing of this information to avoid making overpayments to beneficiaries that beneficiaries may need to repay. Unfortunately, the Panel has heard from numerous beneficiaries that they have reported the required information to SSA in a timely way and have still received overpayments over a long period of time.
The Panel is pleased that Section 202 of the Social Security Protection Act of 2004 (P.L. 108-203) requires SSA to issue receipts to beneficiaries with disabilities or their representatives, and we applaud SSA for complying with this requirement. Having a receipt can help beneficiaries feel more confident that SSA is processing their reported information in a timely way, thus reducing the likelihood that they will receive an overpayment.
We note, however, that SSA plans to discontinue automatically issuing receipts after it has established a centralized computer file that will electronically record the reported information. At that point, SSA will only issue receipts to beneficiaries or their representatives upon request.
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The Panel urges SSA to continue automatically issuing receipts after its centralized computer file is fully operational. This is critical to any beneficiary who is returning to work for their own records. As beneficiaries have a responsibility to report work activity or change in earnings, SSA should also be accountable. SSA is responsible for timely processing of this information to avoid making overpayments to beneficiaries that beneficiaries may need to repay.
We are pleased to have the opportunity to make this recommendation to SSA. The Panel would be interested in learning more about any demonstration or other initiative that SSA has planned or underway to address earnings reporting, work overpayments and waivers. We would appreciate receiving an update on any data available regarding this issue. If you have any questions, please contact the Panel's Executive Director, Jill Houghton. She can be reached at 202-358-6419.
Sincerely,

/s/

Berthy De La Rosa-Aponte, Chair
Ticket to Work and Work Incentives Advisory Panel
